
Wolfeboro Waters 
Minutes 

 October 10, 2023 
 

The committee met with staff of CEI, Horizon Engineers, Town Manager, Brad Harriman, Tavis Autin, 
Jason Durrance and the residents who will be required to hook up to the new sewer line extension on 
Sewall Road and Forest Road. 
 
CEI explained the problem with E. coli in the wetlands and in the Carry Basin as it enters into Jockey 
Cove.  The Town will be investigating whether the E. Coli is coming from animals or humans.   
 
The Horizon Engineers and Town Staff answered the residents’ questions regarding which pump should 
be use.  Both a grinder pump and an effluent pump could be used.  There were many concerns regarding 
the grinder pump.  Horizon Engineers said they had designed the system for a effluent pump but DES 
does not like effluent pump systems.  The Town Staff will work with Horizon Engineers to see if they can 
address the States issues with the grinder pump. 
 
Present: Linda Murray, Rich Masse, Warren Muir, Libby Peard, Paul O’Brien 
 
At 2:15 Chair Murray called the meeting to order. 
 
Warren Muir reported that the Assessing Subcommittee had met to discuss moving PER equipment to 
UNH and to plan the rest of 2023. 
 
Warren Muir updated the Committee about the Whitegate Road flooding and the lack of resolution with 
the residents. 
 
The meeting was continued to a tour of Rust Pond with CEI Engineer Matt Lundsted, Libby Peard, Rich 
Masse, Linda Murray, Tavis Austin and ? from Rust Pond. 
 
The meeting adjourned after the viewing of the issues caused by the July 16 flood. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Linda T. Murray 
 
 


